TOWN OF EATON, NEW HAMPSHIRE 03832 EVANS MEMORIAL BUILDING BOARD OF SELECTMEN

January 3, 2024

A duly-noticed Special Meeting of the Board of Selectmen took place on Wednesday, January 3, 2024 at the Evans Memorial Building. Present were Dick Fortin, Ed Reilly and Greg Grinnell. The meeting was called to order at 2:00 pm.

The Board reviewed the Capital Improvements Committee's suggested projects: Town Garage and addition to Town Hall. Ed Reilly suggested that the Selectmen send out a detailed letter to the taxpayers regarding the proposed projects. The Board suggested obtaining cost estimates if the Town Garage were to be reduced to 60x80.

The Board discussed with NHMA Legal Counsel the possibility of amending the proposed bond amounts at either the Bond Hearing or Town Meeting. Counsel advised that the amounts could be amended down prior to taking the actual vote at Town Meeting.

It was the consensus of the Board to move forward with both construction projects and to notice the Bond Hearing for January 16th at 6:30 pm.

The Board discussed the request by Candace Maher to utilize the Town's Zoom account. The general consensus was to deny the request and advise investigation into other platforms such as Facebook live.

Ed Reilly made a motion, seconded by Dick Fortin, to adjourn the meeting. Motion unanimously carried. The meeting adjourned at 3:26 pm.

Respectfully submitted.

Lianne Boelgner
Lianne Boelgner